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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 423-A

COMMITTEE: Criminal Justice

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to procedures following the death of an individual in custody of the department of correction
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Rivera, Cabán, the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams), Abreu, Restler, Powers, Hudson, Hanif, Brewer, Krishnan, Avilés, Louis, Salaam, Won, Schulman, Narcisse, Banks, Ayala, Ossé, Marte, Williams, De La Rosa, Bottcher, Hanks, Sanchez, Nurse, Brooks-Powers, Feliz,  Joseph, Stevens and Gutiérrez





SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would establish procedures for the Department of Correction (DOC), Correctional Health Services (CHS), and the Board of Correction (BOC) to follow after an individual dies in DOC custody. DOC would be required to notify the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner, the deceased’s defense attorney, BOC, and the public. DOC would be required to provide all relevant records to BOC for investigation. DOC, CHS, and BOC would be required to investigate every death and issue reports. DOC and CHS would be required to respond to recommendations contained in reports from BOC and the Department of Investigation. DOC would be required to provide regular updates on the status of any staff misconduct cases related to the circumstances that contributed to an individual’s death. This bill would also establish a Jail Death Review Board to examine systemic issues that contributed to deaths in custody.
EFFECTIVE DATE: 90 days after becoming law

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as the  affected agencies would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Casey Lajszky, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Jack Storey, Unit Head
		Eisha Wright, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full. 
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6558032&GUID=AADCF4AA-B368-4BAE-92AF-923AF02533F2&Options=ID%7cText%7c&Search=423
DATE PREPARED: July 7, 2025
HEARING DATE: July 14, 2025 
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